
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF WEST DOWN PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD AT WEST DOWN PARISH HALL ON 3rd JUNE 2015

Present:  Cllr J Oades (Chairman), CCllr A Davis, Cllrs S Ayre, R Drew, C King, K Oades, S Squire and J Willmott. 

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.15pm with apologies from DCllr P Barker, DCllr M Wilkinson, PC M Kirk, PCSO P Grantham and Cllr P Knowles. 
3299.   Police Report.  PCSO P Grantham sent a written report on the following:

a.   There were no incidents to report during the last month.
b.   The clerk had been asked by the Headteacher to try to arrange a meeting at the school to discuss plans concerning parking during the ‘school run’.  CCllr Davis gave a list of dates when she would be able to attend and Cllrs Squire and Willmott asked to attend as representatives of the Parish Council.  Clerk to seek Police attendance including, if possible,  the Road Safety Officer.

c.   Cllr King warned about a white van operating in the vicinity with driver offering to sell power tools.

3300.   Minutes of the Last Meeting.  The Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 13th May 
 were manually amended, approved and signed
3301.  Matters Arising. 
a.   3289a.  Mr G Hookway has now installed the staggered gate.  The Chair thanked CCllr Davis for the grant to fund this project.
b.   3289c.  There is a spare car park sign which the Chair would like to be put up on the wall by Trinity House.

c.   3289d.  The drain by the old Longhouse has not yet been cleared.  CCllr Davis said that it is ‘on the list’.

d.   3291b.  CCllr Davis explained the reasons why it would be very unlikely for a 20mph limit in the village.  These included that the limit would have to be ‘self regulating’. As there are no natural speed reducing features such as narrow, windy roads with poor visibility, (as is the case in Georgeham), then major road works would have to be done to create speed humps or rumble strips.  These in turn would create extra noise from vehicles, particularly large tractors and trailers and so would not be installed.

e.   3292b.  The Chair has had correspondence from the agent but nothing is likely to happen before the end of the month.

f.   3292b.   New railings have been ordered by DCC to replace the damaged one on the Square.

g.   3295a.  A letter of objection has been received from Mr and Mrs Hayes concerning Planning Application No. 58999, however, the Parish Council has already submitted approval.

h.   3296a.   A quote of £200 has been given to spray the Giant Hogweed by Crackaway Barton.  CCllr Davis will confirm whose land it is and if it is DCC land and they area agreeable, it was unanimously agreed to pay for it to be sprayed.
i.   3296c.   Cllr Ayre has been booked in for the training course on 20th June.

3302.   CCllrs Report.   CCllr Davis reported on the following:
a.   DCC are proposing an extension to the Tarka Trail in 2 phases from Spreacombe Bridge to Knowle.  Agenda for next meeting.

3303.   DCllrs Report.  DCllr Barker sent a written report on the following:

a.  Philip Dennis has agreed to sponsor a litter bin in one of the Dean Cross bus shelters.

b.  The ‘travellers’ situation at Mullacott is still under review.

c.   She has been appointed Deputy Leader of the District Council with a main remit of ‘economic development’.
3304.   Boundary Review. - CCllr Davis explained the proposed Boundary Review for County 


 Councillors whereby West Down would no longer be a part of Combe Martin Rural but would


 come under Ilfracombe.  It was unanimously agreed that West Down should reply to remain 
 as  part of Combe Martin Rural.

3305.   Footpaths.  -  The Chair reported that Austin Hay footpath would be cut in the next few days.
3306.   Review Standing Orders. – A template for Standing Orders has been produced online.   
 Councillors to view the online Standing Orders and to consider adoption at the next meeting.
3307.   Planning Decisions.  The following application has been approved by NDC:
a.   59133 -   Approval of details in respect of discharge of condition 6 (desk top survey for ground contamination) attached to planning permission 58186 - Mullacott Industrial Estate. 
3308.   Planning Applications.

a.   58945 – Extension to dwelling (amended plans) – 2 South View – Unanimous approval.

b.   59029 - Listed building application for internal & external works - West Stowford Barton. – 
Unanimous approval.

c.   59301 - Prior approval application for change of use from agricultural building to one 
dwelling (class Q(A)) - Barton Rock, High View Farm. – Unanimous comment – No 
Objection.  

3309.   Correspondence.

a.   WDPHMC – Letter of thanks for £250 grant.

b.   Mr and Mrs Thomas of Little Orchard – Letter of complaint concerning noise from many tractors and trailers whilst ‘silaging’ late into the night.  

The Chair has spoken to the farmer concerned who acknowledged the complaint and explained that he used a convoy of vehicles to get the job done as quickly as possible and to do it late at night to cause as little disruption to bank holiday traffic as possible.
.
3310.  Finance.


a.   Bank Statements

      (1)   West Down Parish Council   wef 1st  June 
  £6946.48 – reconciled. 

      (2)   30 Day Notice Account         wef 1st June          £5639.65.

b.   Petty Cash expenditure since last meeting - £nil.
c.   Cheques  - 

(1)  Cheque No 491 to Get Mapping – Parish Online subscription
- £33.60
(2)  Cheque No 492 to South and West Internal Audit – Internal audit
- £125.00
(3)  Cheque No 494 to Mr G Hookway – Staggered Gate


- £420.00
d.   Annual Audit. – The Annual Return has been completed at Part 4 by the Internal Auditor with no  significant issues to report and is now ready to be sent to the Audit Commission for Audit.
3311.   Any Other Business. 
a.   Cllr Squire inquired about Code of Conduct dispensation for discussing issues concerning the West Down Village Green Field.  Agenda for next meeting.

b.   The Chair thanked the WDVGFA  for a very successful fund raising ‘Big Breakfast recently.

c.   Cllr Ayre recently attended the NDC Code of Conduct training course and updated the meeting on recent developments.

d.   There have been more incidents of fly tipping at the Dean Cross picnic site area.

e.   The Chair suspended standing orders for Mr Milton from Trimstone Manor to speak concerning the possibility of having bus shelters at Trimstone Cross.  He acknowledged that there would not be full funding from DCC and questioned the possibility of a mix of private funding and grants from the likes of the Fullabrook CIC.

There being no further business, the Chair closed the meeting at 9.15pm.

